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M E D I A  A D V I S O R Y  
 
Date/Time:     January 31, 2022, at about 7:50 p.m. 
Incident:         2022-169246 
Location:        35th Avenue and Van Buren Street 
Victims:          Adult male – Deceased 
Suspect:         Unknown male - Outstanding  
                         

 
Homicide Investigation 

 

On January 31, 2022, at about 07:50 p.m., Phoenix Police responded to a shooting call in the area of 35th 
Avenue and Van Buren Street. When officers arrived, they learned a large group of people had assembled in 
the area when an unknown person fired a handgun. Two adult males were struck by the gunfire. One male was 
transported to a local hospital in critical condition and was later pronounced deceased. The second was also 
transported to a local hospital with a non-life-threatening injury. 

Detectives are responding to look for witnesses and evidence of what led up to the shooting. This investigation 
is ongoing and the suspect remains outstanding at this time. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


